
NEOkla Minutes  February 2, 2019  
 
Board members present were Jason Baney – RE, Neil Cox – Asst RE, Todd 
Swain – Treasurer, Betty Martin – Secretary, Jeff Maize, James Stowers, and 
George Walker.  The minutes of the December meeting and the treasurer’s 
report were approved. 
 
Autocross Report – Jeff Maize:  The schedule is posted on the website.  The 
first event will be at the Fairgrounds. 
 
Road Racing – Neil Cox:  The Hallett Super Tour is March 30-31.  We need 
workers.  AVRG paid a $1500 dividend to each of the 3 member regions for 
2018. 
 
Road Rally – Garry Deaton:   There will probably be a rally in June.  Also looking 
at a series of 4 rallies with June 9, July 14, October 6, and November 10 as 
tentative dates.  Garry thanked everybody who helped him last year and said that 
he is recovering from his heart problems. 
 
Rally Cross: NEOkla is working with Oklahoma Region to have some events 
with White Oaks as a possible site. 
 
MIDIV Convention Report:  
The convention was February 8-10 at the Hilton Inn in Independence, MO.  
There was good attendance, with several younger members of the division 
attending. 
 
The Executive Committee created a Road Racing Committee to oversee Road 
Racing in the Division, similar to the autocross and Rally Committees. 
 
There are changes in the requirements for having spectators sign releases at 
autocrosses.  They are not required to do so. 
 
James Stowers suggested that we need someone at autocross events to work 
with novices.  Discussion followed. 
 
Meeting adjourned. 
 
Betty Martin 


